June 2022 Newsletter

As I write this today, it is so cold I am shivering at my desk.
This is not at all what I think of for weather when June is
right around the corner. Hope this finds everyone well and
ready for summer! The rain is a miracle, even if it is cold; it is
well worth it for all this much needed moisture.

The Bennington Rodeo is June 2nd, 3rd, and 4th. The Rodeo
fun days will be going on as usual downtown on Saturday the

4th. The parade will be Saturday afternoon at 4:00 pm. Line
up at the Bible Church at 3:30.

The pool repairs are coming along. The rain slowed the
progress some, but we are all hoping the pool will open around
the 6th of June. I will send out a text as soon as we know
something for certain. Thank you for your patience, I think
that everyone will certainly enjoy the new spray pad and it will
be wonderful to have to pool fixed and end the leaks we have
fought for a long while.

The recycling center is in need of volunteers to help! If you
would be willing to help out, please call Dennis Kelley at 488-
3714. Any help would be very appreciated!

Just a reminder, your 2022 animal tags are 14.00 as of the
first week of June unless it is a new animal. Please contact us
if your pet has passed away and we do not know it. If you have
a new animal, you have 30 days to register it if it is not too
young to give a rabies shot. If it is a puppy, please let us know



that you have it and please get it shots as soon as possible.
Another reminder to anyone getting new animals. Pit bulls
and Rottweiler’s are not allowed in the city limits of
Bennington. The ordinance is located on our website. It lists
the breeds and they may not be mixed with either breed. We
have had animals tested when we were informed there were
dogs that looked like pit bulls in town, this is a city ordinance,
and they were ordered to be removed from the city limits by
the judge.
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